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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                  November 19, 2019 
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, November 19, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were, President Paul George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Dan Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor, Attorney Dave Lett, Kim Showalter, Todd Woods, Community Planning Liaison, NSA Crane, Mark Dobbs, Community Planning Liaison, NSA Crane, Brent Roberts, BF&S, Rhonda Sanders, Recorder, Mary Smith, Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, Travis Roush, Sheriff, Monty Wolf, EMS, Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Martin County Highway, Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway, Chan Cornett.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:32 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of November 6, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Rhonda Sanders, Recorder, presented a contract from CSI for Cyber Security Protection for her operating software.  Bobbie Abel asked how it was different from the current cyber security for the County. Recorder Sanders stated it was for her software replacement only.  A motion to approve CSI contract contingent upon Attorney Letts approval after reviewing was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor motion passed.
Todd Woods, Community Planning Liaison, NSA Crane, announced he will be retiring and wanted to introduce Mark Dobbs as his replacement as the Martin County Community Planning Liaison, NSA Crane.  Mr. Dobbs spoke with the Commissioners about his background and expressed that he was looking forward to working with Martin County. Commissioner Gregory congratulated Mr. Woods on his retirement and welcomed Mr. Dobbs.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work reports.  Updates were made regarding equipment and current Community Crossings Projects.  Brent Roberts, BF&S gave his recommendations about proceeding with Brooks Bridge repairs.  This is a Historic Select Bridge. It was built in 1894 and is 125 years old, it holds special classifications which dictate the type of repairs the County has to make to maintain the bridge. To repair completely it will be upwards of a million dollars.   It has truss and erosion issues. He recommends addressing the erosion issue first. It will require engineering, quotes and modification of the DNR permit which will cost $65,000.00 - $70,000.00 to start and repairs could be up to $200,000.00.  This will keep the bridge open until the trusses meets critical classifications. Commissioner Gregory asked what the current traffic count was and Roberts stated he thought the last count was approximately 10 per day. 

Attorney Dave Lett and Superintendent Padgett opened bids which were submitted for stone, asphalt emulsion, pipe, culverts and supplies.  They reviewed the bids submitted by Rogers, Asphalt Materials, 37 Pipe & Supply, US Aggregate, Cave Quarries, Civil Supply and Civilicon.  All bids were tabled until review for requirement verification can be completed. 

Attorney Lett, advised he will be meeting with REMC.

Monty Wolf, EMS Director, advised that he is working on the Hazard Mitigation Plan revisions.  CPR training was completed with Civil Defense and Loogootee Fire participating.  They will be participating in the upcoming Christmas Parades.  Commissioner George stated he is no longer receiving updates for the Meetings of Local Elected Officials.  Director Wolf advised that the meetings might not be held any longer and will follow up.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, informed the Commissioners that he is having a maintenance analysis done on the Jail on December 17th.  Sheriff invited the Commissioners to attend.  Sherriff Roush advised they were able to hold two ladies’ shooters courses.  He hopes to hold four next year.  There are currently 80 inmates with 27 from Vigo County.
Chan Cornett, approached the Commissioners with questions pertaining to the County and some of its ordinances.  Mr. Cornett first asked who is the County Sanitation Officer, it was determined that the County doesn’t currently have one.  It was asked how a formal complaint should be filed.  He wanted to know who was on the Solid Waste Board. The board consist of the Commissioners, Attorney Lett, a Town of Shoals Board member, Mayor of Loogootee , a Martin County Citizen and the Director of Solid Waste. Mr. Cornett read a prepared letter to the Commissioners regarding a growing problem of private junk yards and trash disposal sites.  Cornett brought copies of the County Solid Waste Ordinance and the County Junkyard Ordinance.  He submitted pictures of an active burn site at 7581 US Highway 150 and stated that it is against State and Federal pollution law to burn trash, household waste, plastic, batteries, etc. Other properties in question were 10120 & 10930 Sherfick School Road meeting the definition of a junk yard and 10900 Sherfick School Road having more than five vehicles with debris around entire property.  He asked the County Commissioners to enforce existing laws on the books and set aside any conflict of interest to protect others investments in Martin County.  Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners that they should discuss the issues at the next Solid Waste Meeting.  A brief discussion transpired with Commissioner Gregory stating they would follow up with Mr. Cornetts concerns at the Solid Waste Meeting. 
Bobbie Abel, Auditor submitted an Extension Contract Service Agreement between Purdue and Martin County for Dena Held. A motion to approve the contract in the amount of $20,340.00 was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor motion passed.

Auditor Abel submitted Resolution 2019-22 for 2020 Commissioner Meeting Dates.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor, motion passed.   Resolution 2019-23 For 2020 Holiday Schedule was submitted.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor, motion passed.  Abel informed the Commissioners that German American Bank will be providing the annual Christmas Dinner for the Courthouse employees and requested that the Courthouse be closed on Friday, December 6, 2019 from 11:30 until 1:30.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor, the motion passed.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor submitted final contracts for Cyber Security which were made by Matrix and RTC.  A lengthy discussion transpired regarding the need for Cyber Security, the cost, the differences between both contracts and concerns about support.  Abel advised that the quotes had been submitted for the Councils review as requested.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the RTC maintenance contract in the amount of $34,352.63, Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Matrix Maintenance contract in the amount of $43,908.00, Attorney Lett advised that there was a motion on the table by Commissioner Boyd.  Commissioner George seconded the motion made by Commissioner Boyd.  With Commissioners Boyd and George in favor of the RTC Contract and Commissioner Gregory opposed the motion carried.

Abel submitted the quote for the Cabinet expansion in the hallway and asked if the Commissioners wanted to proceed with it.  A discussion followed about who’s responsibility it was to maintain the books and the fact that many counties have discontinued the maintenance of the plat books. Attorney Lett asked how other counties were documenting the information. Abel advised that some of the other counties were using current software to maintain the information.  Commissioner George requested that Auditor Abel ask Assessor McGuire if she would be able to help pay for the additional cabinetry. The quote was tabled.

Important Dates:        

       Courthouse Closed Thursday, November 28, 2019 & Friday, November 29, 2019 for Thanksgiving.     
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, December 3, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.
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